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FACTUAL SUMMARY:
          A legislator attends a workshop relating to his or her employment. The registration fee covering meals, receptions, and associated items is paid by the legislator's private employer. Contributions to subsidize the cost of the event are solicited by the host organization from other organizations, some of which employ legislative agents. The workshop is not related to legislative business and the organizations solicited for donations may not know that legislators will be invited.

QUESTIONS PRESENTED:
          What are the reporting requirements for this workshop under the Code of Ethics? If the workshop is held out of state does the legislator need approval from the Legislative Research Commission for such travel?

DISCUSSION:
          Section 6.611(2)(b)(2) of the Code provides that "anything of value does not include compensation, food, beverages, entertainment, transportation, lodging, or other goods or services extended to a legislator by the legislator's private employer..."  Members of the General Assembly may pursue employment in the private sector, be compensated, and attend workshops related to that employment so long as the employment is unrelated to their position as a legislator. 
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          An "employer" of a legislative agent may provide financial support for private and charitable events without being subject to the reporting requirements of the Ethics Code so long as there was not a specific agreement or understanding that legislators would be invited to the event or participation by legislators was related to their private sector employment.

OPINION:
          Members of the General Assembly may attend workshops related to their employment in the private sector without any reporting requirements under the Code of Ethics. Approval by the Legislative Research Commission for out of state travel connected with such a workshop would not be required.

          An "employer" of a legislative agent may provide financial support for private and charitable events without being subject to the reporting requirements of the Ethics Code so long as there was not a specific agreement or understanding that legislators would be invited to the event or participation by legislators was related to their private sector employment.          

